Minutes of Berrow Parish Council 15th December 2015

The Minutes of the Meeting of Berrow Parish Council
Held at  Berrow and Pendock Village Hall on Tuesday 15th December 2015 at 8.00pm.
Present: Cllrs.  Richard Fellows (Chairman),  Geoff Shail, Mike Thomas,  Ruth Coates, and Angela Tomkinson, Anne Lewis and Paul Lewis
14th May
1. Apologies:  There were no apologies for absence.
2. Declaration of Interests :
a.  Councillors were reminded that they should keep their Register of Interests up to date.  There were no personal interests declared in respect of items on the Agenda.
3. Minutes:  The minutes of the meeting held on 22nd September 2015 were approved as a true record of the meeting and signed.
4. Progress Reports:

a. Low Bridge, Whiteleaved Oak:   It was reported that the “Low Bridge” sign had now been erected at the Bromsberrow end on the Whiteleaved Oak road.
b. Phone Box, Hollybush:   The Clerk reported that having found a contact within BT for the removal of the phone box, the process had been set in motion though it can take some months to complete and subject to permission being granted by MHDC.
c. No Fouling Sign:  A sign has now been put on the green to advise dog owners that they should not let their dogs foul on the area.
d. Cycle Race:  The Clerk reported that Pendock Parish Council had taken this matter further and involved the Police Commissioner.   They had managed to trace the cycle race to the Gloucester City Cycling Club  who had been made aware of the issues raised.    Following considerable discussion about the inadequacies of the current law, it was agreed that in future any cycle races in the county should now notify the Parishes they are going through and provide the police with a full risk assessment prior to permission being granted to hold the race.
e. Visibility railings at Camers Green:  These were cleared quite promptly and very satisfactorily.  
f. Culvert – Chase End Street:  The Culvert under the drive to Stowe House was causing considerable problems, being partly the responsibility of Berrow Estates and partly that of  the owners of Stowe House.   Attempts to keep it open by reminding the two parties of their responsibilities appears to have failed and the matter is now in the hands of the MHDC Drainage Compliance Officer.
5. Financial Report:  
a. Financial Statements:  The following transactions had taken place since the last meeting:

£

Outgoings:

Lengthsman
590.00



Clerks Salary
210.00



     Total
             £800.00





£

Incomings: 

Worc. CC
708.00



Precept

875.00



  Total  
         £1,583.00
Balance at 22nd September 2015
£1,678.08 
Balance at 15th December 2015        £2461.08 as agreed to bank statement
b. Budget 2016/17:  The Clerk had drafted a budget which was reviewed by the Council.   It was not anticipated that there would be any major costs in the coming year or any rising prices.   The Budget showed that there would be sufficient in the bank to repay the loan to Pendock Parish Council in June and on that basis it was agreed to keep the precept as it stands.
c. Precept:  The Precept was therefore set at £1,750.
6. Correspondence:

a. Planning Applications:  
15/01602/HOU – Single storey extension to rear of Oldbury. Berrow.   Recommend approval.
14/01213/HOU Convert attached barn at Perrins Court, Chase End Street, recommend approval
b. PPG Corse & Staunton Dr’s Surgery  – The Clerk had received an email which advised the Parish Council that the group would like to see a defibrillator in each of the parishes covered by the surgery.   It was the view of the Council that this would be of great benefit to have one at the Hall and the Clerk would look into costs and grants available.
7. Councillors Reports: 

a. The Clerk was asked to see if something could be done to the road surface in Netherley Lane which has never recovered from the closure Pendock Bridge.  
8. Date of the next Meeting of the Parish Council:  Tuesday 22nd March 2016 at 8.00pm at Berrow and Pendock Village Hall.
The meeting closed at 8.40pm.

Signed ……………………………………………………..

Date……………………………………………..
Chairman


As there were no members of the public at the meeting there was no adjournment for the discussion of views.
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